
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Thursday, May 16, 2013 at 6:00 

P.M. at the Courthouse Annex Building for a called (advertised) meeting with Commissioners 

Burgess, Calhoun, Hall, Hudgins and McCard present.  Staff present were Mary J. Wynn, 

Manager and Latrice Wilson, Clerk.  Others present were Sheriff Andy Hester, Charles Dean, 

Marie Hudgins and Jim Ward. 

 Chairman McCard called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. 

 Commissioner Hall gave the invocation. 

 Motion by Hall seconded by Calhoun to go into closed session at 6:01 P.M. for the 

purpose of Attorney/Client Discussion. 

Ayes:  All 

 Motion by Calhoun seconded by Burgess to return to the regular portion of the meeting at 

7:14 P.M. 

Ayes: All 

 Motion by Calhoun seconded by Hudgins to accept bid from Peek Pavement Marking for 

the Safety Action Plan to do road striping, pavement markers and road signs in the amount of 

$137,036.00. 

Ayes:  All 

 Motion by Hudgins seconded by McCard to prohibit the public from using the Eureka 

property.  There was much discussion about allowing the public to use the Eureka property and 

also why is should not be used by the public. 

Ayes:  Calhoun, Hudgins, McCard 

Nays:  Burgess and Hall 

 Motion by Hudgins seconded by Burgess to Table item # 1 under General Discussion to 

discuss 2013-2014 Budget until next scheduled meeting.   

Ayes: All 

 Motion by Calhoun to adjourn meeting at 8:00 P.M. 

 

____________________________________  

Sam McCard, Chairman 

 

Attest: _______________________________ 

 Latrice L. Wilson, Clerk 

  

 

 


